PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Annual General Meeting held 7th May 2009 in the Village Hall

Police

PC Henry Clissold, Beat Manager, attended to answer any questions.   Following a query about an accident at Cowesfield between a motorbike and a greengrocer’s van, PC Clissold to report back on whether speed was a factor in the incident.   He had no further ideas on how school traffic and parking could be improved.   He explained that due to changes in the Neighbourhood Police Teams, Whiteparish is now grouped with Laverstock as well as Alderbury.   The PCSOs (Police Community Support Officers) are Kim Weston and Bill Parr.   

Public statement/question time

Three members of the public attended and had no questions.

Election of Officers

The Chairman and Vice-Chairman, Trevor King and John LeQuesne respectively, were re-elected unopposed.   Representatives on Parish Council committees and outside bodies were then elected;  the list of councillors on the notice board and the website will be updated.   The list is also published elsewhere in Steeple & Street.

Matters Arising from the last meeting

The Clerk had spoken to Inspector McMullen about a second speed survey and been referred to Sergeant Blencowe of the Safety Camera Unit.   He is investigating where and when the last survey took place.  The Clerk had tried to contact Mr. Gerrard about progress on the flooding outside Richmond Farm but been unsuccessful;  to be followed up.  No reply had been received to the Clerk’s enquiry to the position of the Wiltshire Council SDC Core Strategy and SHLAA.   To be chased.

Environment

Complaints had been received about dogs fouling in the “Copse” in Highlands Way.   This is well-used by children for play.   It was decided to write to Wiltshire Council to ask that the area be secured and “No Dogs Allowed” notices be put up.   There are still fallen trees in the Copse;  it was decided to refer this to the new Wiltshire Council member after the election on 4th June.

PC “Conservation Fund” bank account

This account has had no movements in it for a long time and has under £200 in it.   The Chairman stated that this money was left from a general appeal to all villagers to oppose a proposed development.   It was decided that these funds would be used to finance any future action against unwanted further development in the village.

Proposed new Community Centre

Dave Boakes reported that both the planning application for the proposed new centre and the re-development of the old village hall site had been withdrawn on the advice of the SDC planners.   They have required that ecological surveys on great crested newts in the pond and bats in the old pavilion be carried out.   Sport England will be contacted about the possible problem with regards to the cricket pitch.

Name for Affordable Houses Project

About a dozen suggestions for a name for the development were received, many of them from children at the school.   The Parish Council would like to thank everyone for their input;  all of the entries were of a high standard and were given serious consideration.   It was eventually decided to call it “Witchell Way” to honour Joan Witchell who, before she sadly died a few years ago, carried out much good work for Whiteparish.

Traffic Problems in Common Road

The PC once again debated possible causes of traffic problems outside the school and solutions.   The main problems seem to be:  inappropriate driving, double parking, parental control of children, no pavement, no crossing.   Several solutions suggested are not possible because WCC has not implemented government guidelines.   The PC would welcome any bright, new ideas to help improve the situation;  please send them to the Clerk

Complaints re parking on common land

Complaints have been received from villagers that some people are parking on common land in Whiteparish.   The PC would like to point out that this is not allowed and respectfully ask that residents do not park on common land.

Next Meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting which will be at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 25th June 2009 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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